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COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL

Feoffees Town Hall, Colyton

EX24 6JR

Tel (01297) 552460

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 10th MARCH AT 7pm IN THE COLYFORD MEMORIAL HALL.

Present: Cllrs B & C Collier, P Gibbins, J Hay, C Pady, M Mann, S Real, R Turner, S Smith, H West, K Clifford, R Pocock, Dist Cllr H Parr, Cty Cllr S Randall Johnson (for part of meeting) 22 members of the public, I member of the press & E Berry (clerk).

The Chair welcomed all those present to the March meeting.

14/3/206    Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – none

14/3/207    Police Report by email.

Colyton - 4 Crimes
This compares to 4 crimes last month and 3 crimes in February 2013

  14 – 15th Theft from motor vehicle: A set of front and rear number plates were stolen from a Red Mercedes 230 which was parked in the car park in Dolphin Street. The registration number is E669 PFX. If you see this registration number on a vehicle in suspicious circumstances, for example at a filling station or unusual locations please call 999 quoting crime number KN/14/52. 

20th – 21st Criminal Damage and Arson: There have been three separate reports on criminal damage/Arson in Colyton: 

· St. Andrews Square: A litter bin was damaged, possibly by a lit firework. (KN/14/58) 

· Peace Memorial playing fields: Fencing was damaged. (KN/14/60) 

· Hillhead: A small fire was lit in the litter bin causing minor damage. (KN/14/61) 

A number of local youths have been identified as being responsible for causing some of the damage and are in the process of being dealt with.

Pc Speariett said “I was very disappointed to see that a number of local youths in Colyton decided it was acceptable to cause damage in the area that they live in. The neighbourhood team have tried to get to know most of the youngsters on a personal level and we therefore feel let down by this mindless action. It is our intention to ensure those identified as responsible will have to conduct community work in the area in which they have shown little respect for.
We are continuing to see vehicles broken into at rural car parks and we can only encourage motorist to leave all valuables at home or to take them with you”.

14/3/208
 Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

A local resident commented on the chaos & concern over the school coaches picking up & dropping off children for the grammar school. She explained the problems that were caused for local resident & visitors & urged that something be done about it.

Another resident commented on the presentation that Mr Carthy had made to the Local Inspector with regards to developing the fields behind Kingsholme from Shells Lane to the Grammar School & asked were they aware of a covenant on some of those fields which was put in place to prevent development?

A relatively new resident asked how plans were going for the children’s playground? She was a member of a local group who were very much in favour of it and wondered where they could write to in support the scheme. Cllr West briefed her on the current proposal which had gained both support & concerns. Cllr Pady told her the next meeting was 23rd March in the chapel & she could make representation there.

Another resident asked what was being done about the ditch outside the music classroom of the School just south of the main gate which had eroded even more over the last few months. Cllr Parr said it would be reported to Highways for their attention.

A resident who had written to Cllr West reiterated the concerns over the coaches and explained that she was gathering signatures on a petition for something to be done, she asked if the Parish Council could do something a & suggested that a coach park in Harepath Rd could be constructed & the children escorted to & from it. She noted that with potential development at the end of Elm Lane the problem would be exacerbated.

Cllr Parr thanked her for the suggestions but said that the issue was one for the County Council, not the Parish Council. The Grammar School & the County Council need to discuss the problem & formulate a solution. He stated that the Parish Council had not supported the development at the Elm Lane site but the District Council had granted permission despite our concerns. Cllr West had been monitoring the situation with the schools head teacher and confirmed that the greatest problems were at Fair View.

14/3/209         Approval of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 10th February 2014 – there was an error on page 59, the words District & County had been transposed. With that correction the minutes were accepted & signed as being a true record.
14/3/210         Matters arising from the Minutes – none

14/3/211
Report from County Councillor
Cllr Randall Johnson reported on the outcome of the Council Tax Settlement, a 1.99% increase. The increase was predominately because the Council had to find a £120m saving over the next 4 years (having had to save £100m in the previous 4 years). The Fire Service element had increased by 1.99% partly as a result of the flooding in Somerset which had cost them in excess of £150,000 which wasn’t fully covered under the Bellwin scheme. Any additional money raised would be reinvested to help support communities.

14/3/212
Report from District Councillors

Cllr H Parr reported on the progress of the examination of the new East Devon Local Plan which was almost finished. She briefed the meeting on the Seaton session & the Green wedge session. The Inspector has issued a statement before the session detailing matters he wanted to discuss, mainly Section 25, the allocation of houses & whether the numbers were achievable, There had been mush debate over this which impacted on the need for a reserved site (within the Green Wedge). A second question was whether the proposed allocation could be delivered, the Town Council were quite confident that it could. A developer of Seaton Quay gave a long statement detailing the reasons why he felt his proposed scheme was undeliverable. Cllr Parr felt that his presentation may have given the Inspector more reasons to maintain the reserve site. The Inspector heard from several developers & the Town Council and the decision is now in his hands. EDDC interpretation is that the Inspector didn’t think there could be no building in the green wedge just that the reserve site would be the less harmful. 

More sessions are planned over the next few days.

She also drew the meetings attention to the village’s development plan, this deals with the concern about the building around Colyford. The District Council are not putting in any of the sites around Colyford for development, both the Parish Council & the District Council are doing their best to maintain the green wedge between Colyton & Colyford. However developers could put in any application on any site,

She explained that covenant were a civil matter, and not taken onto account when planning permission was given. The Planning Authority is not interested in ownership would not refuse an application on the basis of a covenant, that is an issue between the beneficiary of the covenant & the developer

This stunned the member of the public who had brought the subject up.

14/3/213     
Highway Matter

a)  Letters received re buses/coaches at Colyford, dropping off/picking up CGS pupils.

Cllr West explained that he, along with a school representative, Mr Evans, had monitored the situation over a couple of days. The first bus arrived at 1503, the children were let out of school at 1535 and all buses were away by 1545. He felt there had been a bit of congestion but not for very long and it did not constitute a major problem, however Fair View & the entrance to the Elms was a problem. Coaches had parked inconsiderately on both sides of the road and across the entrance to the Elms.

Transport is funded for pupils living more than 3 miles away from the school if the school is their nearest, outside of these criteria parents pay, or bring the children themselves.

He will continue to monitor things & is in touch with the school. He will report back.

b)  Copy of email correspondence between Mr Ambler, Cllr Moulding & Mike Brown re Road from Easy Bridge to Three Sycamores. Colyton Parish Council will offer their support in an email to all concerned

c) Whilst the work on clearing the edges of Coly Rd had been a great success, the bad weather had allowed some debris to collect on the edges, the clerk will ask Highways if a sweeper could be used along there to clear it.

d) Cllr C Collier reported on the recent Traffic Group meeting where Cllr Randall Johnson had explained the current financial position. All planned work had been stopped as resources were concentrated on clearing problems resulting from the very bad weather. There was a backlog of 2500 – 3000 potholes in the County, 

It transpired that there is only one jetting machine in the East Devon Area.

The subjects of the lack of work on Heathayne Bars and the condition of the Northleigh/Southleigh Rd were discussed but financial constraints were the problem.

The long awaited dropped kerbs for Colyton Market Place are being budgeted for in the next financial year.

The pothole/culvert collapse on Sidmouth Rd & the Ridgeway problem is ongoing.

14/3/214  
Report from Meetings Attended 

 REECE STRAWBRIDGE - Cllr Mann had attended a Reece Strawbridge meeting but had nothing new to report. 

AV & DCS - Cllr Pady reported on a meeting with the Axe Vale & District Conservation Society to discuss their proposal to manage & promote the community woodland as a local nature reserve, The will present a proposed draft agreement to the Parish Council.

There were things that needed doing at the site namely repairs to the access steps and the ongoing cutting. The question of paying for these were raised and whilst there appears to be a small amount of money still in the kitty long term financing will need to be discussed.

CHURCH FABRIC – Cllr Parr had attended this meeting – the ongoing maintenance of the Church & St Andrews Hall was discussed.

FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY MEETING – Cllr Mann had attended this meeting and 

proposed that this matter be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr West and agreed by all

14/3/215  
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Email Kate Tobin re Making it Local Project meeting at Musbury on 11th March – sent to councillors – Cllr West will try to attend.

c) Letter from Tony Hogg re our concerns over the policing cover in Seaton & environs

d) Copy of letter sent to DCC Highways from Chris Wray, CRW re state of Shute Road,

e) Letter from local youth apologising for the damage to the St Andrews Garden shelter. Other individual letters to follow. Meeting PCSO to discuss restorative justice.

14/3/216

Finance

Minutes of the meeting held Monday February 24th (Appendix Y) to be noted

Accounts to be approved for payment proposed by Cllr Smith, seconded by Cllr West and agreed by all.


	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3406
	Cash
	20 x £3.50 for additional days the toilet was opened
	
	
	£70

	3407
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£15

	3408
	EDDC 
	Dolphin Street Dog bin emptying
	£200
	£40
	£240

	3409
	Headleys Solicitors
	Continued advice (09/13) re Social Club
	£207
	£41.40
	£248.40

	3410
	Computer Doctor
	Supply new laptop & Office 2013 as per quote
	
	
	£595

	*3411
	Bradford’s
	Woodstain for seats
	£11.99
	£2.40
	£14.39

	*3412
	Viridor
	Waste collection
	£86.48
	£17.28
	£103.76


a) New computer installed & working. Technician recommends an external hard drive back up which would back files up automatically – cost £100. Cllr Real proposed this is purchased, seconded by Cllr West & agreed by all.

Adrian recommends a Canon MG2550 printer – costs £29.99 Cllr Real proposed that this be purchased, seconded by Cllr Pocock & agreed by all.

b) Liz request annual leave on Friday 14th March  noted

c) Santander bond – more information required.

14/3/217      Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday February 24th - Appendix Z to be noted

a  Planning Applications

14/0443/FUL Land west of Red Cross, Hooperhayne Lane – Mr & Mrs Griffiths

Construction of stables, tack & feed store.

Cllrs Real, Turner & Clifford declared a personal interest as they know the applicant.

SUPPORTED – proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Parr & agreed by all

14/0596/TRE Dermar, Fair View Lane, Colyford – Mr Hurford

T1 Oak – crown reduction to remove up to 25% of the folia area making target pruning cuts of up to 75mm diameter to remove branch lengths of up to 3m (no plans yet)

14/0574/FUL Millhayne, 3 Old Blamphayne Sawmills, Northleigh, Colyton

Construction of workshop/store & erection of stock proof fence. (no plans yet)

b   Planning Decisions

None

c   Planning Correspondence

14/0479/PRETDD - Notification of Tree works considered an exception to TPO 77/0011 – 21 Kingsholme – Mr Harmer. APPROVED

CPC response to statement of Anthony Carthy given to Planning Inspectorate at Hearing 2 on February 11th.

Cllr Pady declared a pecuniary interest as he owns some of the fields.

Cllrs B & C Collier declared a personal interest as Mr Carthy is an ex neighbour.

Cllr West explained the background to this and expressed disappointment that Colyton Parish Council had not been informed by Mr Carthy of his intentions.

Cllr West proposed that Colyton Parish Council writes a letter to the Inspector saying that they do not support this proposal being in the new local plan, as in was never in the previous plan, it is in the green wedge and the number of houses exceeds what is needed by Colyford.

Cllr Mann seconded this

There was no amendment & the proposal was carried with one abstention.

Cllr West will write the letter.

14/3/218
Amenities

Cemetery – Trees. Axminster Power Tools had expressed an interest if it was a yew but unfortunately because of its type they cannot make use of it.

The one still standing needs to be looked at and the Clerk has contacted John Stamp for advice.

14/3/219
Colyton Memorial Social Club – update Cllr Mann reported on the last committee meeting. The subject of paying for the works was discussed, as was the provision of a lease. They suggested a meeting with the Parish Council and were told to make that request in writing.

14/3/220
Peace Memorial Playing Fields – update


Play inspection order confirmed. Awaiting date.


Skateboard park equipment in manufacturing, awaiting for a delivery date


Tennis courts will be refurbished – awaiting better weather.

14/3/221
Registration of Parish properties – an ongoing process. 

14/3/222
Annual Parish Meeting - Wednesday 23rd April

Speaker confirmed as John Vanderwolfe. Poster with editor of Church & Community. 

14/3/223
Additional Storage in Council Office.


Request made to Chamber of Feoffees, those Feoffees present at the council meeting conformed it had been approved. The clerk will ask John to source the necessary wood to do the job.

14/3/224   Matters to go into Committee - Library

14/3/225   
Dates of future meetings 

March Finance & Planning – 24th March

Full Council Meetings Monday 14th April 2014

Finance & Planning meeting Monday 28th April (clerk on leave) 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING – Wednesday 23rd April 7.30pm

The meeting closed at 2020.


